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       ARTICLE I 
 
 AGREEMENT 
 
A.  This agreement made and entered into as of the 1st day of 

July, 2004, between the Riverton Borough Board of Education 
(hereinafter referred to as "the Board") and the Riverton 
Education Association, Inc. (hereinafter referred to as "the 
Association") defines areas of negotiated agreement between 
the Board and the Association and is intended to improve the 
cooperation among the Board, Administration, and Professional 
Staff, as represented by the Association, for the betterment 
of the educational program in the Borough of Riverton Public 
School. 

 
B.  It is stipulated by both the Board and the Association  

 that this agreement is entered in good faith, and that  
 both parties will work cooperatively to carry out the   
 agreement, herein set forth, within the framework of the  
 laws of the State of New Jersey. 

 
C.  Negotiations for a successor agreement to this agreement  
  shall commence not later than February 15 of the final  
  year of affectivity of this agreement. 
 
 
 
 ARTICLE II 
 
 RECOGNITION 
 
A.  The Association recognizes the Board as the     
  representative of the government of the State of New   
  Jersey charged with the responsibility under the law of  
  operating the Public School in the Borough of Riverton  
  and recognizes the Superintendent and/or her designee as  
  the representative of the Board in carrying out policies  
  and operating instructions. 
 
 
B.  The Association has presented satisfactory evidence to the 

Board of its designation by more than a majority of the 
certified teachers, nurse, learning disability teacher 
consultants, secretaries and annually contracted salaried 
custodial personnel regularly employed by the public school of 
the Borough, the Board recognizes the Association as the 
exclusive negotiation representative of the above named 
personnel for the purpose of collective negotiations pursuant 
to Chapter 123, Public Law of New Jersey 1974.  Excluded from 
this agreement is the Superintendent, Board Secretary, 
Secretary to the Board Secretary, Confidential Secretary to 
the Superintendent, Psychologist, School Social Worker and 
hourly personnel. 
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      ARTICLE III 
 
 NEGOTIATIONS PROCEDURE 
 
A.  Negotiations for a successor agreement shall be held in 

 Riverton School building at a place and time mutually  
 acceptable to the Board and Association. 

 
B.  Either Board or Association may have as representatives,  

 persons not members of their respective organization.  In  
 such cases, the party having such outside representation  
 shall certify to the other party, in writing, that such  
 representation was authorized by the executive committee  
 of the Association, or by the membership of the Board. 

 
C.  Meeting dates and meeting procedures shall be mutually  
  agreed upon by the negotiating teams. 
 
D.  It is mutually agreed that it is most desirable that   
  all members of the negotiating team be personnel with   
  tenure in the Riverton School District. 
 
 
 
 
 ARTICLE IV 
 
 
 RIGHTS 
 
A.  Board Rights 
 

1. The Board reserves to itself, except as otherwise specified 
via the agreement, sole jurisdiction and authority over 
matters of policy, and the implementation thereof, to carry 
out its state mandated responsibility to manage and direct all 
of the operations and activities of the school district in 
accordance with applicable laws and regulations. 

 
 
B.  Employees' Rights 
 

1. Pursuant to Chapter 123 Public Law of New Jersey,   
 1974, the Board of Education hereby agrees that every   
 employee of the Board eligible for membership in the   
 negotiating unit as recognized in Article II of this   
 agreement, shall have the right freely to organize,   
 join and support the Riverton Education Association   
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 and its affiliates for the purpose of engaging in   
 collective negotiations and other concerted     
 activities for mutual aid and protection.  As a duly   
 selected body exercising government power under the   
 laws of the State of New Jersey, the Board     
 undertakes and agrees that it shall not directly or   
 indirectly discourage or deprive or coerce any    
 employees in the enjoyment of any rights conferred   
 by Chapter 123, Public Law of New Jersey, 1974 or   
 the Constitution of New Jersey and the United    
 States; that it shall not discriminate against any   
 employee with respect to hours, wages, or any terms   
 or conditions of employment by reason of his    
 membership in the Association and its affiliates,   
 his participation in any activities of the     
 Association and its affiliates, collective     
 negotiations with the Board, or his institution of   
 any grievance, complaint or proceeding under this   
 Agreement. 

 
2. No employee shall be disciplined, reprimanded,    

  reduced in rank or compensation or deprived of any   
  professional advantage without just cause. 
 

3. Nothing contained herein shall be construed to deny   
  to any employee such rights as he may have under New   
  Jersey Laws. 
 

4. A teacher shall maintain the basic right and responsibility to 
determine grades within the grading policy of the Riverton 
School District based upon his professional judgement of 
available criteria pertinent to any given subject area or 
activity for which he is responsible.  In the event grade 
changes are considered necessary by the Superintendent, she 
shall hold a conference with the affected teacher prior to 
such change and indicate in writing the reasons for the 
changes.  If the Superintendent and the teacher cannot resolve 
the issue and a parent is involved, a conference will be held 
with the parent, teacher, and Superintendent in an effort to 
resolve the matter. Therefore, the Superintendent's judgement 
will prevail.      
 

5. This agreement does not limit the right of any employee to act 
as an individual in relationship with the Superintendent or 
the Board, if he so desires, and this action does not violate 
the provisions of this agreement. 

 
6. Any criticism by a supervisor or administrator of a teacher 

and his or her methodology, shall be made in confidence, and 
not in the presence of students, parents, or public 
gatherings. 
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C.  Association Rights and Privileges 
 

1. Representatives of the Association, Burlington County 
Education Association, the New Jersey Education Association 
and the National Education Association shall be permitted to 
hold meetings to transact official Association business on 
school property provided that this does not interfere with or 
interrupt school operations; does not conflict with Board-
approved activities or facility rental; does not require 
building to be opened at times it  is normally closed and does 
not require additional janitorial or maintenance time.  
Clearance for such meetings must be obtained from the 
Superintendent. Barring scheduling conflicts, the 
Superintendent may grant such clearance.  The clearance 
procedure does not apply to Association committee meetings. 
Additionally, the Association will be permitted to rent school 
facilities in accordance with Board's established rental 
policy. 

 
2. The Association may be permitted to use school-owned equipment 

such as typewriters, mimeographing machines, other duplicating 
equipment, calculating machines, and audio-visual equipment at 
reasonable times when such equipment is not otherwise in use, 
provided that the equipment is not removed from the school 
district property.  The Association may pay for all materials 
and supplies incident to such use.  The Association may be 
responsible for the equipment while using it and will 
reimburse the Board for any damage to, or loss of, the 
equipment while in such use. 

 
 
 
 
 ARTICLE V 
 
 GRIEVANCE PROCEDURE 
 
A.  Definitions 
 

1. A "grievance" is a claim by an employee or the Association 
based on the interpretation, application, or violation of this 
agreement, Board policies and administrative decisions 
affecting terms and conditions of employment. 

 
2. An "aggrieved" person is the person or persons    

  making the complaints. 
 

3.    A "party at interest" is the person or persons making the    
   complaint and any person or group who might be required to   
   take action or against whom action might be taken in order to 
   resolve the complaint.   
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B.  Purpose 
 

1. The primary purpose of the procedure set forth in the 
Agreement is to secure, at the lowest level possible, an 
equitable solution to the grievance of any employee. 

 
2.   The Board and Association agree that these proceedings shall  

  be kept as informal and confidential as may be appropriate at 
  any level of such procedure. 

 
 

3. Nothing herein shall be construed as limiting the right of any 
employee having a grievance to discuss the matter informally 
with the appropriate member of the administration, and having 
the grievance adjusted without intervention of the 
Association, provided the adjustment is not inconsistent with 
the terms of this Agreement. 

 
C.  Filing A Grievance 

 
1. An employee who has a grievance shall discuss it first 

with the Superintendent in an attempt to resolve the matter 
informally at that level. If a decision is required, it shall 
be rendered within five (5) days of the informal meeting. 

 
2. The grievance shall be in writing to the Superintendent  

  specifying: 
 
(a) Name and date of filing; 
(b) The nature of the grievance, the date of occurrence, and 

listing details and witnesses, if known; 
(c) The results of previous discussions; 
(d) The basis of his dissatisfaction with the     

  determination; 
(e) The corrective action desired; and 
(f) The section of the contract or Board policies violated. 

  
The Superintendent shall communicate her decision to the employee in 
writing within five (5) school days of receipt of the written grievance. 
 

3.   If the grievance is not resolved to the employee's     
  satisfaction, he may request, no later than five (5) school   
  days   after receipt of the Superintendent's decision, a     
  review by a   joint committee of the Board and the     
  Association.  This review   shall be attended only by the     
  aggrieved, the Superintendent,    the Board President or his  
  designee, the Association President or his designee and the   
  object of the grievance (if other than the Board).  Designees 
  may be selected only from the Board and the Association.  The 
  request shall be submitted in writing through the     
  Superintendent, who shall notify the above persons. 
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     The function of this committee shall be to attempt to resolve 
     the grievance at an informal level.  The result of this review 
     shall be a report submitted to the Board and the Association  
     within five (5) school days after the review, signed jointly  
     by    the Board President and Association President, attesting 
     to the    disposition of the grievance.  

 
4.   If the employee is dissatisfied with the disposition of the 

grievance, he may request within five (5) days of the date of 
the above report, a review by the Board of Education. 

 
5.   The request for review by the Board of Education shall be     

  submitted in writing through the Superintendent, who shall    
  attach all related papers and forward the request to the Board 
  of Education.  The aggrieved shall have the right to appear in 
  person for a hearing before the full Board if he shall so     
  desire.  The Board's decision must be made in writing to the  
  aggrieved, with copies to the Superintendent and Association  
  President within fifteen (15) school days of submission.  

 
6. In the event the employee is dissatisfied with the 

determination of the Board, he may request in writing, not 
later than five (5) school days after receipt of the Board's 
decision, that the Association submit his grievance to 
arbitration.  If the Association determines the grievance is 
meritorious, it may submit the grievance to arbitration by 
giving written notice to the Superintendent no later than 
fifteen (15) school days after receipt of the employee's 
request. 

 
7. Within ten (10) school days after such written notice of 

submission to arbitration, the Board and the Association shall 
agree upon an arbitrator and obtain a commitment from said 
arbitrator to serve. If the parties are unable to agree upon 
an arbitrator or to obtain a commitment within the specified 
period, a request for a list of arbitrators may be made to the 
American Arbitration Association by either party.  The parties 
will then be bound by the rules and procedures of the American 
Arbitration Association in selection. 

 
8.   The arbitrator so selected shall confer with the     

  representatives of the Board and the Association, hold     
  hearings promptly, and shall issue his decision not later than 
  ten (10) calendar days from the date of the close of the      
  hearings, or if oral hearings have been waived, then from the 
  date the final statements and proofs on the issues are     
  submitted to him.  The arbitrator's decision shall be     
  submitted to the Board and Association in writing and shall   
  set forth his findings of fact, reasoning and conclusions on  
  the issues submitted. 
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9. The arbitrator shall be without power or authority to make any 
decision contrary to, inconsistent with, or which alters, 
modifies, adds to or subtracts from the provisions of this 
Agreement, or of applicable laws, rules or regulations having 
the force of law. 

 
10. In grievances involving the alleged violation, misinter-

pretation or misapplication or the terms of this Agreement, 
the arbitrator's decision shall be final and binding.  On 
grievances involving the alleged violation, misinterpretation 
or misapplication of policies of administrative decisions, the 
arbitrator's decision shall be advisory. 

 
11. The costs for the services of the arbitrator, including per 

diem expenses, if any, and actual and necessary travel, 
subsistence expenses and the cost of the hearing room shall be 
borne equally by the Board and the Association. Other expenses 
incurred shall be paid by the party incurring the same.   

 
 
 

D. Procedure 
 

 
1. A grievance, to be considered under this procedure, must be 

initiated  by the employee within twenty (20) calendar days of 
its occurrence, or within twenty (20) calendar days after he 
would reasonably be expected to know of its occurrence. 

 
2. Since it is important that grievances be processed as rapidly 

as possible, the number of days indicated at each level should 
considered as a maximum, and every effort should be made to 
expedite the process. The time limits specified may, however, 
be extended by mutual agreement. 

  
3. Failure at any step of this procedure to communicate the 

decision on a grievance within the specified time limits shall 
permit the aggrieved employee to proceed to the next step.  
Failure at any step of this procedure to appeal a grievance to 
the next step within the specified time limits will indicate 
that the grievance has been abandoned. 

 
4. It is understood that employees shall, during and 

notwithstanding the pending of any grievance, continue to 
observe all assignments and applicable rules and regulations 
of the Board until such grievance and any effect thereof shall 
have been fully determined.  

 
5.  An employee is and will be assured freedom from penalty or     
    reprisal in connection with the presentation of grievance.  
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6.   In the presentation of a grievance, the employee shall have 

the right to present his own appeal or to designate a 
representative to appear with him at any step in his appeal. 
When an employee is not represented by the Association, the 
Association shall have the right to be present.  Whenever the 
employee appears with a representative, the Board shall have 
the right to designate a representative to participate at any 
stage of the grievance  procedure. 

 
7. A minority organization shall not have the right to   
 present or process a grievance. 

 
8. It shall be the general practice of all parties to process 

grievances during times when they do not interfere with 
assigned duties. 

 
9. The reviewing authorities (Superintendent or Board) cannot 

perform properly their function in the review and disposition 
of grievances unless all facts pertinent to a grievance are 
presented at each step in the procedure. Should the employee 
who feels aggrieved submit new evidence at any step in the 
procedure, the grievance will be remanded to the level at 
which it was initially lodged. 

 
 
 
 
 ARTICLE VI 
 
 
 TEACHER EVALUATION & TEACHER'S FILES 
 
 
A.  Teacher Evaluation 
 

1. All monitoring or observation of the work performance  shall 
be conducted with full knowledge of the teacher.  

 
2. Teachers shall be evaluated only by persons certified by the 

New Jersey State Board of Examiners to supervise instruction. 
 

3. The administration shall establish procedures that guarantee a 
minimum of three (3) written evaluations per year for each 
non-tenured teacher and one (1) for each tenured teacher. 

 
 
B.  Teacher's Files 
 

1. A teacher shall be given a copy of any class visit or  
evaluation report prepared by his evaluators.  No such report 
shall be placed in the teacher's file, or otherwise acted upon 
without prior conference with the teacher.  No teacher shall 
be required to sign a blank or incomplete evaluation form.  
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The teacher must sign and date each such document as evidence 
of having seen it.  Signature does not indicate agreement with 
the contents.  Failure of the teacher to sign and date such 
document does not preclude entrance of this data in his file. 

 
2. No material derogatory to a teacher's conduct, service, 

character or personality shall be placed in his personnel file 
unless the teacher has had an opportunity to review the 
material.  The teacher shall acknowledge that he has had the 
opportunity to review the material by affixing his signature 
to the copy to be filed with the express understanding that 
such signature in no way indicates agreement with the contents 
thereof.  The teacher shall also have the right to submit a 
written answer to such material and his answer shall be 
reviewed by the Administration and attached to the file copy. 
Failure of the teacher to sign and date such documents does 
not preclude entrance of this data in his file. 

 
3. A teacher shall have the right, upon request, to  review the 

contents of his personnel file, which deals with classroom 
evaluations, past contracts and like material. The Board 
reserves the right to protect the confidentiality of personal 
references, academic credentials, health examinations, credit 
inquiries and references, and similar documents. 

 
 
 
 
 
 ARTICLE VII 
 
 FAIR DISMISSAL PROCEDURE 
 
A.  Non-Tenured Teachers 
 

1. Fair dismissal procedures for the non-tenured teachers 
 provision will be modified to conform to existing law. 

 
2. Failure to rehire a non-tenured teacher is not subject to 
 grievance. 

 
B.  Tenured Teachers - Dismissal for Cause 
 

1. Any teacher dismissed shall receive notice, or pay in   
 lieu of notice, in accordance with provisions of his   
 individual contract.  

 
2. Such teacher will be advised via conference and a   

  written report of the reasons for such dismissal.  
 

 
3. No tenured teacher shall be dismissed or reduced in   

  compensation except pursuant to the provisions of   
  the tenured employees hearing law 18A:6-10, et seq. 
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 ARTICLE VIII 
 
 TEACHING HOURS AND TEACHING LOAD 
 
A.  Teaching Hours 
 

1. The length of the teacher's basic academic day shall not 
exceed seven (7) hours and fifteen (15) minutes and shall 
encompass the student's classroom day.  Teachers shall arrive 
ten (10) minutes before students arrive and remain fifteen 
(15) minutes after student dismissal.  Teachers shall be in 
the classroom before students arrive and shall remain in the 
classroom until after student dismissal. 

 
B.  Teaching Load 
 

1. Each schoolteacher shall have five (5) free lunch periods per 
week except when assigned supervisory duty. 

 
2.   All professional staff members shall attend those     

  extracurricular activities not listed in Article XV as may be 
  assigned by the school administration. 

 
 3.  Teachers teaching self-contained classes shall normally have   
       planning and preparation time while their classes are receiving 
       instruction from special subject areas.  Every effort will be  
       made, when the need arises, to secure a substitute teacher to  
       cover these specialty classes in order  not to interfere with  
       such planning and preparation time.  It is understood that an  
       unassigned preparation period is subject to the total school   
       program and, as a result, such things as field trips, testing  
       programs, and emergency class needs and assemblies may, from   
       time to time, be substituted for purposes other than     
       preparation when deemed necessary in the judgement of the     
        Superintendent. 

 
 

C.   Evening Conferences 
 

Two (2) evening sessions of Parent-Teacher Conferences will 
be scheduled each school year from 6:00 P.M. to 8:00 P.M. 
Teacher attendance will be determined by the Superintendent. 
There will be early dismissal for teachers at 12:30 on these 
days. 
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D.     Faculty Meetings 
 

There will be two (2) faculty meetings per month to be held 
after the teachers’ normal/regular workday (presently 3:15).  
The meeting shall not extend beyond forty-five(45)minutes. 
(Presently would go to 4:00 pm) 

 
There may be one (1) 30 minute meeting during a teacher’s 
lunch once a month for the purpose of meeting with all grade 
level teachers. 

 
E.  Early Student Dismissal 
  

          There will be five (5) 12:30 pm student dismissal days for    
          administrative and staff collaborative activities, meetings   
          and professional development. 
 
 
 
 ARTICLE IX 
 
 TEACHERS' CONTRACTS AND SCHOOL YEAR 
 
A. In accordance with established Board policy, the   
 following procedure will apply to teachers' contracts: 
 

1. Salary notices for tenured teachers shall be issued during the 
two-week period following the April Board meeting at which 
they are approved.  Signed contracts should preferably be 
returned to the Superintendent's office by the 30th of April. 

 
2. Contracts to non-tenured teachers shall be issued during the 

two-week period following the April meeting at which they are 
approved.  Signed contracts are expected to be returned to the 
Superintendent's office by the 30th of April.  All contracts 
not returned by said date may be considered void by the Board 
of Education.  

 
 
B. School Calendar 
 

1. The school calendar shall be set forth annually by the Board 
at its regular meeting in April.  Prior to that meeting, the 
Association will bring to the attention of the Board through 
the Superintendent any date or dates that it feels should be 
considered as non-school days. 

 
C. School Year 
 

1. The in-school work year for teachers employed on a ten (10) 
month basis shall not exceed 185 days. One day to be used for 
professional development. 
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 ARTICLE X 
 
 
 SICK LEAVE 
A.    Sick leave shall be granted for each school year to all employees  

   covered by this agreement on the following basis: full-time      
   employees shall receive twelve (12) full school days; half-time    
   employees shall receive twelve (12) half school days. 

 
B.   Unused sick leave days shall be accumulative from year to year with 
     no maximum limit.  All teachers shall be given an accounting of    
     accumulated sick leave by September 30.   

 
 
C. All employees absent more than three (3) consecutive school days 

may be required to support their claim for sick benefits with proof 
of disability. 

  
 
D. Unit members who leave the district or who die while in active 

employ of the district shall be entitled to sick pay. Unit members 
of the Riverton Borough School District shall be entitled to this 
sick pay with the provision that they were in the district for a 
minimum of ten (10) years and leaving in good standing, with notice 
of intention given by the end of February.  

 
1. Payment shall be at the rate of $25.00 per unused accumulated 

sick leave day for the duration of the contract. 
 

2. Payment shall be made to the individual or his/her estate 
 whichever is applicable.  

 
 
 
 
 
 ARTICLE XI 
 
 
 TEMPORARY LEAVES OF ABSENCE 
 
A.  Personal Business 
 

1. With the advance approval of the Superintendent, an employee 
may be granted time off with pay for personal business, not to 
exceed a total of two (2) days in a school year.  Such time 
off will be in keeping with nature of the need for absence and 
may be granted in units of a half-day. 
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2. Personal days will be granted immediately before or after 

holidays or academic breaks, upon notice given two weeks in 
advance.  Superintendent has the prerogative to permit certain 
amount of staff to be absent on one day. 

 
3. Subject to the above conditions, one sick leave day may be 

converted to a personal day.  If this option is not requested, 
said day will be accumulative as is all other sick leave. 

 
4.    Unused personal days in any one school year may be converted 

   to sick leave days to be added to accumulative sick leave. 
 

 
B.  Professional Growth 
 

1. The Board and the Administration will make efforts to provide 
for opportunities for professional growth when possible during 
the school day. 

 
 
C.  Bereavement 
 

1. In the case of the death of a member of the immediate family 
(husband, wife, children, parents, brothers, sisters, sister-
in-law, brother-in-law, grandparents or parents-in-law) of any 
employee or the death of any relatives who were living in the 
home of the employee preceding the death, such employee may be 
excused without loss of pay for a period not to exceed five 
(5) school days, not necessarily consecutive, upon the 
approval of the Superintendent.  The actual time granted will 
depend upon the needs of the particular case. 

 
 
 
 
 ARTICLE XII 
 
 
 UNIT MEMBER REASSIGNMENTS 
 
A. Notice of reassignment shall be given to the unit member as 
 soon as practicable.  An employee who has been notified of 
 reassignment shall be given an opportunity to discuss the 
 reassignment with the Superintendent. 
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 ARTICLE XIII 
 
 MATERNITY LEAVE 
 

A. Maternity 
 

The Board shall grant maternity leave without pay to any employee 
upon request subject to the conditions set forth by State and 
Federal Laws as interpreted and amended by the courts and 
appropriate agencies. 
 

B. Adoption 
 

Any employee adopting an infant child may receive leave of absence 
as stated in the paragraph above as afforded to teachers for the 
purpose of maternity and which shall commence upon the employee 
receiving de facto custody of said infant or earlier, if necessary, 
to fulfill requirements for adoption. 

 
 
 
 ARTICLE XIV 
 
 INSURANCE PROTECTION 
 
A.  Health Insurance 
 

1. The Board shall pay the full (100%) cost of a insurance 
program (which includes prescription coverage) for all unit 
members as defined in the Recognition Clause - Article 11-B, 
as now in place, hereinafter referred to as "the Plan". Unit 
members who wish coverage for their immediate family may do so 
with the Board paying full (100%) of the premiums for this 
coverage.  Coverage for dependents shall continue in 
accordance with the type of plan chosen.  Employees hired 
after 1996 will receive only single coverage paid by the Board 
until such time as tenure is reached. 

 
2. This coverage shall be placed with a carrier selected by the 

Board so long as said plan does not offer less coverage than 
the plan in place at the present time.   

 
3.   The Board shall pay the full (100%) cost of single dental     

  insurance program for all unit members as defined in the     
  Recognition Clause - Article 11-B, until such time as      
  employee attains tenure, after which full family coverage     
  could be paid. Annual maximum coverage per person shall be    
  $1,250. 
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4.   As an option to the current Health Benefits Program, the Board 
shall agree to pay for Unit Members the cost of the New Jersey 
Education's Group Income Protection Plan as now written from 
Prudential Insurance Co., at a cost not to exceed $1,250 
annually. 

 
5. The individual staff member's choice regarding insurance plans 

must be indicated to the Administration during the period of 
open enrollment. In the event that an employee elects to forgo 
all benefits, including the disability plan, that employee 
will be entitled to $1,250, paid at the end of the school 
year. Proof of alternate health benefit coverage must be on 
file.  

 
6. The Board and the Association agree to form a committee 

consisting of individuals selected by the Board and the 
Association to study the feasibility of instituting a limited 
provider network for prescription coverage. 

    
 
B.  Retirement Coverage 
 

1. Any teacher and/or support personnel who is a member of the 
Riverton Education Association (hereinafter called the REA) 
and shall retire on or after the effective date of this 
contract, shall be eligible to participate in the State Health 
Benefit Program, in accordance with the COBRA laws. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 ARTICLE XV 
 
 
 EXTRA DUTY PAY 
 

A. Extra Duty pay will be paid for conducting the following programs. 
The activities are over and above normal extracurricular duties and 
outside normal school hours.  The activities will be advertised for 
any staff member or qualified person to apply.  The person or 
persons assigned to each activity will be made by the 
Superintendent from those interested in and qualified for each 
activity.  In the event no one volunteers, the Superintendent may 
assign the activity to a staff member. 
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B. The following fee schedule applies:  
                                                                      
                                    04-05      05-06      06-07    

 SPORTS 
  Boys’ & Girls’ Intra Bball        $650      $670       $750  
  Boys & Girls Flag Football       $650      $670       $750 
  Boys’ & Girls’ Intra Softball      $650      $670       $750  
  Field Hockey          $650  $670       $750 
  Girls  Basketball Coach       $1,500    $1545      $1620   
  Boys  Basketball Coach        $1,500    $1545      $1620 
  Basketball Monitor (hourly rate)      $15.00    $15.60     $16.50 
  Volleyball          $650      $670       $750 
  Cheerleading          $850      $955       $1025 
 
 CLUBS 
  Courier-Student Newspaper (per issue) $300  $310       $340 
  Chess Club      $700      $725       $800 
  Drama Club(per performance, max. 2) $600      $620       $695 
  Web Surf Club     $850      $880       $960 
 
 ACTIVITIES 
  8th Grade High School Advisor  $850      $880       $960 
  8th Grade Graduation Advisor (2)  $600      $620       $695 
  Gifted & Talented Coordinator  $850      $880       $960  
  Math/Science Coord(2)(per event)      $400      $415       $485 
  Safety Patrol     $1,000    $1150      $1245 
  Student Council     $1,000    $1150      $1245 
  Public Relations     $700      $725       $800 
  Vocal Music      $2,000    $2070      $2206 
  ESL Coordinator     $850      $880       $960 
 
 DUTIES 
  Morning Duty - 2 people   $1,000    $1030      $1090 
  Lunch Duty (min. 2- max 4)       1700/18hr  1760/18.72hr 1855/19.50hr 
  Summer Curriculum writing (per hour) $30       $31.20     $33 
  Tutoring (per hour)    $30       $31.20     $33    
  Mt. Misery per person,1 wk (4 people) $750      $770       $840 
 
 
 
 
 ARTICLE XVI 

 
 SALARY SCHEDULE 
 
A. The salary schedules for the 2004-05, 2005-06, 2006-07 school years 

are set forth as Schedule A-1 and shall become effective July 1 for 
the ensuing school year. 

 
B. A service increment over the specified salary guide figures will 

be granted after 15 years, 20 years, 25 years and 30 years of 
service in the Riverton School District. In addition, a one-time 
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service bonus will be given after 25 years of service in the 
Riverton School District.  The increments are attached as 
Schedule A-3.   

 
      
C. The Board of Education reserves the right to withhold, for 

inefficiency or other good cause, the employment increment, or the 
adjustment increment, or both. 

 
The procedure under which the increment is withheld shall be that 
as outlined in Article VI, Paragraph A, "Teacher Evaluation".  

 
The employee involved will be advised of the Superintendent's 
recommendation at a conference held prior to the March School Board 
meeting. 

 
 
D. When a scheduled payday falls on or during school holiday or 

vacation, employees shall be paid on the last previous working day.  
 
 A-1 
  

SALARY GUIDES 
 

    Step  2004-05  2005-06  2006-07 
 

1  38,064  39,180  41,523   
2  38,564  39,694  41,923 
3  39,064  40,209  42,453   
4  39,564  40,724  43,665 
5  40,064  41,238  44,977 
6  41,208  42,415  46,290 
7  42,446  43,690  47,603 
8  43,685  44,965  48,901 
9  44,924  46,241  50,145   
10  46,149  47,502  51,471 
11  47,323  48,710  52,682 
12  48,574  49,998  54,138 
13  49,718  51,175  57,232 
14  51,091  52,588  59,536 
15  54,011  55,594  62,437 
16  56,186  57,832  65,238 
17  58,923  60,650  68,463 
18  61,566  63,371  71,677 
19  64,610  66,504  74,923 
20  67,643  69,626  ------ 
21  70,706  72,779  ------ 
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A-2 

 
 HIGHER EDUCATION CREDIT 
 

    2004-05  2005-06  2006-07 
BA+15   $1,480  $1,524  $1,569 
BA+30 or MA  $2,961  $3,048  $3,137 
MA+15 or BA+45   $4,441  $4,572  $4,706 
MA+30 or BA+60  $5,667  $5,833  $6,004 

 
 

A-3 
 

LONGEVITY 
 
        2004-05 2005-06 2006-07 

15 year service increment $459  $473  $487 
20 year service increment $1353 $1392 $1433 
25 year service increment $1812 $1865 $1920 
30 year service increment $2706 $2785 $2867 

 
One time service bonus after 25 years    $1,250 

 
 
 
 ARTICLE XVII 
 
 
 GRADUATE CREDIT ASSISTANCE PROGRAM 
 
A. The Board of Education shall provide financial assistance to 

teachers taking graduate courses for professional improvement 
according to the following criteria. 

 
1. The Board will pay seventy-five (75%) of the tuition required 

for graduate courses not to exceed $1,300 for year per teacher 
regardless of how many courses are taken. Tuition 
reimbursement will be limited to $3900 (total sum of money) to 
be paid out each year of the agreement ($3900 in 2004-05, 
$3900 in 2005-06, $3900 in 2006-07) with a maximum of three 
(3) teachers able to receive reimbursement. 

 
2. Payment will be made on graduate and undergraduate courses 

required for a degree program, certification or advanced 
study.  The approval of the Superintendent for any course must 
be secured prior to registering for the course if the teacher 
wishes to be reimbursed according to the formula for graduate 
credit assistance program. 

  
3.   Salary adjustments to a new column of the guide are made     

  annually on the presentation of official evidence of     
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  eligibility for a new column. Deadline dates for submission of 
evidence of credits to be counted for salary moves are July 15, 
August 15, October 15, and March 15. Transcripts are to be 
submitted to the Superintendent. Salary payment provisions for 
adjusted salaries are as follows: 

a. Board approval made in July and August affect salary for 
the current school year beginning July 1. 

b. Increases approved by the Board in October are retroactive 
to September 1. 

c. Increases approved by the Board in March are retroactive to 
February 1. 

d. New contracts will be issued to certificated personnel 
whose salary status is changed. 

 
4. When a staff member who is off guide earns additional credits 

to make a horizontal move, his salary increase shall be the 
difference between the two columns at the last step of the 
guide.           

 
 
 
 ARTICLE XVIII 
 
 SABBATICAL LEAVE 
 
A. Sabbatical leave may be granted to members of the Association under 

the following terms and conditions: 
 

1. No more than one (1) staff member shall be granted such leave 
in any one year. 

 
2. Such staff member must have served in the Riverton School 

District for five (5) years at the time leave is granted. 
 

3. Sabbatical leave will be granted for the purpose of fulfilling 
institutional residency requirements (full-time study) for an 
advanced degree in the staff member's major teaching field, or 
in any Board approved course of study. 

 
4. Application in writing for sabbatical leave must be received 

by the Superintendent by January 1 of the year in which the 
sabbatical is desired.          

 
5. Staff member taking the sabbatical leave must agree, in 

writing, to teach at Riverton for one full school year 
immediately following the return from the sabbatical leave, if 
the Board requires. 

 
B. The Board will provide teachers on sabbatical leave: 
 

1. A grant equal to 1/3 of the base salary, including service 
increment, for the term of the sabbatical. 

 
2. Payment of the insurance protection defined in Article 
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 for the term of the sabbatical. 
 
C. All actions taken by the Board or the Superintendent and decisions 

made by the Board concerning the disposition of an application for 
sabbatical leave shall be exempt from grievance by the applicant or 
the Association. 

 
 
 
 

ARTICLE XIX 
 
 
 MISCELLANEOUS PROVISIONS 
 
 
A.  Separability 
 

If any provision of the Agreement of any application of the 
agreement to any employee or group of employees is held to be 
contrary to law, then such provision or application shall not be 
deemed valid and subsisting except to the extent permitted by law, 
but all other provisions or applications shall continue in full 
force and effect.     

 
B.  Savings Clause 
 

Except as this Agreement shall otherwise provide, all terms and 
conditions of employment applicable on the signing date of this 
Agreement to employees covered by this Agreement as established by 
the rules, regulations and/or current policies of the Board, as 
amended, in force on said date, shall continue to be applicable 
during the term of this Agreement. 

 
C. Teachers shall be paid the then current amount allowed by the 

Internal Revenue Service from time to time for travel  between 
schools or other travel authorized by the Board after arrival at 
first location at the beginning of the workday. 

 
 
 
 ARTICLE XX 
 
 VACANT POSITIONS 
 
A. Any new or vacant position shall be posted before the final date 

applications must be submitted.  The duties of the position shall 
be described in the notice.   

 
B. When a teaching vacancy occurs due to the creation or development 

of new curriculum, current staff members shall be given first 
consideration so long as he/she is qualified to teach the new 
subject. 
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 ARTICLE XXI 
 
 
 
 EFFECTIVE DATE AND DURATION OF AGREEMENT 
 
A. The effective date of this Agreement is July 1, 2004. 
 
B. The duration of the Agreement is until June 30, 2007 or until a 

successor agreement is negotiated and signed, whichever is later. 
 
C. Copies of this Agreement shall be printed after the agreement 

between the parties on the format and shall be distributed to all 
employees covered by this Agreement and subsequently employed by 
the Board.  The cost of printing the Agreement shall be shared 
equally between the Association and the Board.  The Board shall be 
responsible for arranging for the printing. 

 
D. The terms of this Agreement shall remain in force for a period of 

three (3) years after the effective date cited in Paragraph A.  
 
 

Signed this          day of               , 2004 
 
 

RIVERTON BOARD OF EDUCATION 
 
 

By                               
  Richard Park, President 

Attest: 
 
 
                                
Marilyn Harrington, Secretary 
 

 
 
RIVERTON EDUCATION ASSOCIATION, INC. 

 
 

By                                  
  President 

 
 
Attest: 
 
 
Secretary                                
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AGREEMENT CONCERNING SECRETARIES 
 
A. It is agreed by the Riverton Board of Education and the Riverton 

Education Association that the following articles of the Agreement 
as may be amended herein between the Board and the Association for 
the length of this contract will be extended to the Secretaries 
represented by the Association. 

 
Article 

 
  I Agreement 

 
 II Recognition 

 
III Negotiation Procedure 

 
 IV Rights 

Paragraphs A.1 and B.1, 2 and 3 only of   
 this Article shall be applicable. 

 
  V Grievance Procedure 

Paragraph C.10 shall be amended such that   
    arbitration for all matters shall be    
    advisory only. 
 

 VI Teacher Evaluation & Teacher's Files 
Paragraph A.3 only of this Article shall   

    be applicable and shall be amended to read   
    as follows:  

"Written evaluations for new employees shall be 
conducted not less than after the first six (6) 
months of employment and after the first year of 
employment.  Thereafter, at least one written 
evaluation shall be conducted each year." 

 
VII Fair Dismissal Procedure 

 
  X Sick Leave 

Paragraphs A, B and C only of this Article   
    shall be applicable. 
 

       XI Temporary Leaves of Absence 
Paragraphs A.1 and 2, B and C only shall be   

    applicable. 
 

      XII Reassignments 
This Article shall be modified to     

    include secretaries. 
 

    XIII Maternity Leave 
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     XIV Insurance Protection 
 

     XVI Salary Schedule 
Salaries shall be increased in accordance with  

   the current agreement. 
 

XX Vacant Positions 
 

All other Articles not specifically included herein shall be deemed 
as not included in this Agreement.  In the event of any 
inconsistency between the Agreement between the Borough of Riverton 
Board of Education and the Riverton Education Association, Inc. and 
this Agreement, this Agreement shall control.  

 
 

   Signed this      day of                     , 2004  
 

 
RIVERTON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

 
 

    By                               
             Richard Park, President 
Attest: 
 
 
                       
Marilyn Harrington, Secretary  

 
 
 
RIVERTON EDUCATION ASSOCIATION 

 
 

     By                                
President 

 
Attest: 
 
 
                        
Secretary 
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